Farnham Common Tennis Club

AGM
22nd November 2012
Present

30 members including the committee and Pauline

Pauline chaired the meeting.

Apologies received from
Lou Rankin, Gill Prout, Sue Salmon
Previous minutes
Approved and no matter arising captured
SECTION SECRETARY’S REPORT (Margaret)
Last year I started my report with the problems caused by the floods in the Tennis hut but I am pleased to report that this year there have been no water problems at all.  Whether this was due to the heater that was installed or just a milder winter I do not know.  I want to thank all those who helped in the Spring Clean Up and did such a good job improving the appearance of the hut and surroundings. The routine cleaning has been much better this year and no problems with malfunctioning toilets. We have not been so successful with getting the weeds on the courts removed regularly and this is something to continue to push for.

Courts 1 and2 have been washed and painted with, I hope you agree, very good results. These courts were due, according to our long term plan agreed with the treasurer, to be resurfaced this year but the committee decided it was better that this was done at the same time as lights were installed.

This year  we welcomed our new coach, Stephen Wright. He has already reorganised the coaching adding new categories and will be telling you about it later.  If you have the Farnhams Magazine there is an article about him in the most recent edition.  Look it up.  All good publicity. 

We had another very successful Cocktails and Roulette evening in February and I would like to thank Heather for organising that. I hope you will all support the next one.  Our other big fund raiser, the Games Evening, was spoilt by the weather.  It just bucketed down.  Those who still came enjoyed drinks BarBQ and table tennis but it did not make the money we had hoped.

I am finishing tonight as the Section Secretary / tennis chairman.  I want to thank all the committee members for their help and support in the last 2 years.  They do a great job. I particularly want to thank the three members leaving the committee this year.  Sandra Buckledee has been organising the Juniors for the last 2 years.  Thank you  Sandra for coping with a difficult job.  Olivier Choquet  has produced a great website for us which has been the  envy and inspiration of other sections. His has always been the voice of reason in meetings and he will be missed.  Finally Bob Milne is finishing after 10 years on the committee where he has been first Men’s Captain and then  Fixture Secretary and has also laid the foundations for our Clubmark application producing the necessary policy documents. Although he is leaving the Committee he will continue to work with the group set up to complete the Clubmark application.  I’m sure you will join me in thanking  Bob for all he has done. 

Finally my very best wishes to the new committee for the coming year.  Thankyou.
Pauline thanked Margaret for the great work she produced during her 2 years tenure. MB did a wonderful job and got involved very much in the club.
Ladies Captain Report (Heather)
 Firstly I will look back to winter 2011 season where the ladies 2nd and 3rd team stayed in divisions 5& 8. Unfortunately the Ladies 1st team got relegated to div 4 following a very tight match with Burnham which saw them the victors.

The summer season was a struggle due to a distinct lack of availability The ladies 3 who play in the 3 pair league were forces to travel with two pairs on more than one occasion and finished bottom having been docked points. We have decided to enter the two pair league next year to prevent this happening again. The ladies 2 pair team were staring relegation in the face with one match to play against the top of the league but a win saw them end 5th out of 7 teams  so they remain in division 2. The ladies one had a terrible start 3 losses in the first 3 matches. Following this we had 3 wins and at one point were sure we had gained promotion. An error by the organiser earlier in the season once corrected placed Wooburn 1 point ahead so we finished in a credible 3rd place.  We used a total of 22 ladies some of these representing the club for the first time. I would like to thank the captains:-

Sandra Buckledee

Krysia Edwards

Lou Rankin

Gill Prout

The ladies Championships were played over the summer and 6 pairs played a round Robin Winner takes all. The Victors were Bronwen Harding & Sandra Buckledee. There were some excellent matches one of which also doubled up as last years ladies final between Myself with Rosemary verses Maggie & Elaine to which they won 6-4 7-6 and it was nearly dark.

We ran social sweepstake tournament again which was pre seeded by a spring clean once again this was well attended and good fun. The ladies also had a pre season seeded tournament which was won by Gill Prout and Elaine Hilton. Everyone seemed to enjoy the format and it was well attended. This will now be an annual event.

The summer program culminated in our annual mixed doubles championship one day event.7 pairs entered and as per usual the sun was shining and even better Josh Marshal and I won the main competition. The plate was won by Gill Wilson & Will Dix.

Thank you to all the players and it was also lovely to see all the ladies attend my 50th birthday celebrations earlier in the year. A great evening was had by all we are hoping to have a ladies dinner after Christmas.

Here is to a successful 2012/13 season. Heather Keogh
Men’s Captain Report (Darren)
No written notes provided by Darren except for those:
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Club Mark update (Bob)

Not yet applied for Clubmark. Most of the paperwork is complete and the next step is to meet with the LTA coordinator in preparation for the clubmark assessment.
Reasons why this has not already been done:

· Appointment of new coach & coaching programme that fulfils clubmark criteria

· Lack of motivation on my part because of injury and less enthusiasm for playing meaning less likely I will use the floodlights which are the main (only) reason for getting clubmark

Stepping down from tennis committee but happy to join groups of members motivated to push clubmark & floodlight projects forward

Junior’s Captain Report (Sandra)

No written notes provided by Sandra
Communications Officer Report (Olivier Choquet)
Finished the recruitment of our new coach
Overall a strong effort of the committee
Good involvement from many of you to assist in the selection, thank you to all
Changing coach is a difficult activity and much more time consuming than everybody thought it would be, so not something to consider re-doing lightly
Integration of FCTC into the Global Tennis Network
Created an entry in this free Web based environment for the club.
Enables to run leagues, ladders, have a web presence etc…
Was used for the Men’s ladder
Very effective tool constantly evolving and neatly done.
Running of the Men’s singles ladder
Around 13 people joined the ladder initially which ran from May to end of September
7 actually paid the fee
6 matches played in total involving 6 different people in total
Winner: Olivier, Second: Rob C., Third: Jeremy

Several of the men have expressed interest in paying singles but have not made the jump just yet
Possibility to run again a ladder in 2013 but using a different distribution mechanism for the players (pooling, promoting etc…)
Organiser to be defined if anyone is interested. Olivier will not run it.

Website evolutions

a.    On-going maintenance
Kept up to date as often as needed
No major changes introduced this year above and beyond the odd pages here and there
Continued to successfully load Fixtures in the site
b.    Wimbledon Ballot now fully on the web
Ran successfully and all electronically
Communication, Subscriptions, Publication of results and changes in real time
Ready to re-use for next year
No negative feedback received
Committee would like to ask for people to avoid paying the tickets with coins –it makes handling of the money error prone
c.     Standardisation of events on the website
Main site FCSC and other sections have adopted the same technology to manage the events
Tennis site has been modified to integrated the events from the club mainsite so that we can see the events of the club and the tennis events in one place
d.    Miscellaneous
Praises received for the quality of the website
Compared to many websites including some further away (Halton), ourse is on pretty much all accounts significantly better
Received positive feedback as far as an Australian tennis club commenting on it
Might be an idea to re-invent it a little next year with a fresh pair of eyes and stay current with best practices designs

Integrated discount from TennisNuts and recently (to do) PWP: 5% in each case

Usage of Dropbox to manage the key documents of the committee

The important documentation of the club has a Cloud based home called DropBox (secured) where we can share among the committee members the key documents
Currently only between Olivier, Darren and Simon B, but should be extended to the new committee in due course
Could also be considered for the main club
This is also used to store documents that ends up being published on the main website via links (avoiding duplication and version management issues)
Head coach report (Stephen Wright)

1) The bulk of coaching takes place on Saturday with around 36+ junior players having attended over the course of the year. We also run regular junior coaching on Friday's @ FCJS.
 
2) Adult Coaching has taken place this year with a mixture of Rusty Racquets, Cardio Tennis, Improver/Intermediate Classes and Team Coaching
 
3) We have been successful with two funding applications:
 
Sports Bucks - £1,800 awarded through Sportivate
Sport England Small Grant Award - £8,000 awarded 
 
4) We have struggled with entering teams into the junior league this year. Stephen is taking on the position of junior co-ordinator next year and we are hoping his close relationship with our junior players will place him in an ideal position to motivate them to compete in Aegon League tennis. 
 
5) Despite the drop in Ageon teams this year our juniors are competiting regularly due to the fact we run 'Timed Tennis' in our coaching sessions. The club currently has 8 Regular Competing Juniors which places us in 3rd place out of 17 on the Bucks LTA county leaderboard. 
 
6) Next year I am looking at running:
 
Friendly matches for our juniors against Rickmansworth Tennis Club
Implement some form of Performance Coaching Programme where our juniors play twice per week
Run a 2 Generation Tournament
 
I look forward to next season !!
Election of Officers
Approved overall
	Role
	Name

	Ladies’ captain
	Heather Keogh

	Men’s captain
	Darren Monteiro

	Fixture Secretary
	Simon Stannard

	Communication Officer
	Simon Bailey

	Section Secretary
	Rob Coull

	Committee Member & Social secretary
	Susie Hale


Stephen Wright (coach) will be the Junior’s coordinator for the coming year
Prices & Awards (Committee)
· Most improved junior is Aby… 7 year old
· Ladies seeded double: Helen Hilton and Gill Prout

· Ladies double: Sandra and ??
· Mixed doubles: Heather and Josh

· Most improved player:  Josh Marshall
· Player of the year: Mary Ford

· Service to the club: Rosemary Badman (retiring from playing now)
AOB
· RB: Need a small group to look at club mark and the installation of the lights. 
Please contact Rob or Bob to participate.
If the load is shared among 3 or 4 people it would make the load more manageable

Meeting closed at 20:58
